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PLANNING AND BUDGET COUNCIL (PBC)
Wednesday, April 29, 2009
NOTES working copy
Attendees:  John al-Amin, Eleanor Brown, Marie Butler, Scott Corbett, Debra Cronin, Jennifer Dominy ASG, Richard Duran, Gwen Lewis-Huddleston, Carolyn Inouye, Floyd Martin, Jeannette Redding, Ana Maria Valle, and Karla Banks (recording secretary).
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 2:17 p.m.  

Additions to Agenda 
There were no additions to the agenda.  

Action:  A. Valle moved to approve the agenda.  J. Redding seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
Approval of Minutes from March 18, 2009 Meeting

Council members requested the following changes/corrections to the March 18 PBC minutes:

· On Pages 2 and 3 where it says “Maureen” should read “Marie”

· Page 1 – “approval of minutes from February 18, 2009” should read, “approval of minutes from March 18, 2009”
· Page 3 – “meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.” should read, “meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.”

· Page 1 – “responses will be strictly confidential…” should read “responses will be anonymous…”
· Page 2 – “Maureen said Oxnard has experts…” should read “Jeannette said Oxnard has experts…”
Action:  S. Corbett moved to approve the minutes. D. Cronin seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
Budget Prioritization (Instructional Resources & Personnel; Student Services Resources and Personnel)
Business Services Program Review 
J. al-Amin distributed the following documents:  a memorandum regarding the Business Services Division 2008/2009 Program Review and Augmentation Requests for the 2009/2010 Fiscal Year; and responses from the OC Business Services Spring 2009 Survey.  He briefly discussed the following:  approximately 119 respondents to survey; customer satisfaction rankings went from very dissatisfied to very satisfied; highest ranked departments were the mailroom and the switchboard; received several written responses – will meet with department managers and supervisors to review comments/suggestions for improvements; and the goal is to obtain an 80% satisfaction rate in all services.

A. Valle stated that she like the way the survey was done – separating out the services of people as opposed to product.  

M. Butler expressed concern over whether sufficient part-timer response was reflected in the survey – did the survey address evening services (i.e. publications, etc.).  

J. al-Amin reviewed the Business Services Budget and Personnel prioritization list.  Prioritization is as follows:  #1 and #5 are for new custodians due to new buildings coming online (Student Services, Performing Arts Center, and LRC); #2 Irrigation Technician – position was lost in 1993, are not able to keep up with current irrigation needs and will only get worse once campus build out is complete; #3 Food Services Worker – are understaffed for new Cafeteria coming online this summer, ideally need two new positions, but only requesting one; and #4 Maintenance Assistant/Plumber – position lost in 1993, existing staff trying to maintain general maintenance and plumbing needs but lack specialized skills for these areas.  He explained that these are General Fund positions and do not quality for other funding sources.

J. Redding asked if the current LRC building would remain online – Yes, it will.
Dr. Duran expressed his satisfaction at having the survey done as it assists the college in setting priorities and budgeting for our core areas of service.  He discussed the importance of having data to backup planning and budgeting decisions in the event of management turnover and for the purpose of providing documentation for accreditation.
Budget Prioritization (Instructional Resources & Personnel; Student Services Resources and Personnel)
S. Corbett distributed the following forms:  VCCCD FY2010 Tentative Budget Allocation (pink form); Listings of Instructional Resources, Supplies and Personnel (salmon forms); and Listing of Student Services Resources and Personnel (purple forms).  He explained that in the past sources such as Perkins, IELM, Tanif and other grant monies have supplanted normal supply budgets for operations, organizations, disciplines, course offerings, etc.  and these things should become part of the general fund budgeting process.

Scott clarified that these requests were above and beyond ordinary supplies needed for the programs.

J. al-Amin stated that CRM would no longer be able to sell food to generate program funding but that it would need to be funded as an instructional program.  He also requested clarification be made on which requests are “one time” and which are ongoing.  One-time requests allow for flexibility with funding sources whereas ongoing should be built into the general fund budget.
Student Services

E. Brown stated that Articulation received a $1,000 grant and as such some of their requests could be downsized.  She explained that some of the areas have no supply budget and that is why they are on the list.  

She stated that a smaller scale scanner has been already been ordered.  

She stated that the request for a Financial Aid Technician is a replacement for staff that was lost in the last budget reduction.  A. Valle stated that we are getting two additional Pell Grants and that financial aid work would double so she is in support of additional staff to get the work done.

Eleanor stated that her top four position requests were all eliminations due to budget cuts that need to be restored.

Personnel List
S. Corbett stated that the goal of the PBC is to develop a “wish list.”  He clarified how the list originated through the PEPC process.  Prioritization of the list was agreed to as follows:
1a – Custodian

1b – Financial Aid (Classified)

1c – English Instructor

2a – A & R (Classified)

2b – Math Instructor

2c – Irrigation (Classified)

3a – Counselor

3b – Food Services Worker

3c – Physics Instructor

4a – Maintenance Assistant/Plumber

4b – Counselor

4c – Math Instructor

5a – Custodian

5b – Health Education Instructor

Gwen, Floyd and Ana Maria spoke out as advocates for the Math Instructor position.  Scott stated that the math graduation requirements would be increasing so the need for more math courses would also be increasing.  

Dr. Duran explained that the PBC was making recommendations to the President but that he would be responsible for making the final decision on respective new positions.

Resources List

The PBC identified funding sources for the supplies listing.  Designated whether items would be funded through General Fund, STEM, Perkins or IELM funds.

Dr. Duran suggested that both Perkins and the General Fund be identified as funding sources for instructional supplies for Fire Technology.  John recommended the funding sources remain as Perkins and use General Fund as needed.
Unified Supply List
The PBC agreed that operations and supplies for Student Services and Instructional would be first on the prioritization list

J. Redding suggested that the Library should receive fifty percent (50%) of IELM monies. 
Action:  A. Valle moved to allot the Library fifty percent (50%) of IELM monies.  J. al-Amin seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.
J. al-Amin briefly discussed impact to District and campus if May 19 ballot measures do not pass.  He stated that any necessary reductions to the budget would be discussed following the vote on May 19.  He stated no action needs to be taken prior to leaving for the summer but will need to act prudently once PBC reconvenes in the Fall.

S. Corbett stated he would be forwarding the PEPC document to the PBC members for their review.

May Meeting 
Action Needed:  Scott will clean up the list and provide the revised list at the May 5 meeting.  The main topic of discussion at the May 5 meeting will be the prioritization of budget cuts. 

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.  The next meeting is May 5, 2009. 
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